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MTB MLE Curriculum & Instructional 

Materials Development training -III (LMD -3) 

On Site, June 2012  

Main goal 

Follow-up on fieldwork done since last workshop; consultation on Primer lessons drafted; 
explanation and hands-on practice of Story Track; and preview of next potential tasks and upcoming 
training 

 

Facilitators from FLI 

Naseem Haider, Training Coordinator, and Muhammad Zaman, Language Development 

Consultant. 

Locations    

                Mansehra, Bisham and Chitral        

Participants 

12 people from three language groups participated in this workshop: 

Hindko  [hno] 
4 people  

Indus Kohistani  [mvy]  
4 people    

Khowar  [khw] 
4 people  

Raja Tasawar (C) 
Raja Wasal Ahmed (Sup) 
Arshad Ali 
Nasir Ahmad  
 

Talib Jan (C) 
Gul Muhammad (Sup) 
Mutabar Shah Rashid  
Kifayat Ullah  
 

Farid Ahmad Raza (C) 
Gul Muhammad Shami 
Akbar Atta Hussain 
Ali Atif 
 

 
Executive summary 

This was the third training event of the series of MTB MLE Curriculum & Instructional Development 

trainings. This time the training was held on site at each language group community, 2-day individual 

meetings to provide full guidance and support, to ensure they understand, feel confident for the task, 

and make progress. 

During the workshop, the language group drafted 12 primer lessons, 8 small stories, and 8 listening 

stories with the consultation of facilitators.. They planned to continue drafting the lessons for their 

primer. The third and last workshop was organized by the Khowar language group in Chitral. During the 

workshop they also worked on the instructional materials for the first year of their MLE School, 

completing the draft of 12 primer lessons, 18 reading stories. 8 listening stories, and 8 songs and 

rhymes.  Again, we provided full support during the process. 
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In general, there was a good participation in all sessions.  They completed their work papers and handed 

them over to the facilitators.  In the end, we told them about the possibility of holding another DTP and 

LMD workshop in October. They promised to come to that workshop having completed all pending tasks 

and drafts of Instructional materials for year 1.   

 

  

  

  

 

 

 


